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Barmby Moor Parish Council 
Future meeting dates for 2021: 15 April (Annual Parish Meeting), 6 May (Annual General 
Meeting) both to be held remotely.  1 July, 12 August, 23 September, 4 November and 9 
December (hopefully will be Face to Face meetings). 

 

Parish Update 
 

Annual Parish Meeting – The next meeting for local Parishioners is to be held remotely by 
Zoom on the 6 May 2021 at 7.00 pm.  Anyone who wishes to attend, please get in touch 
with the Clerk or any Parish Councillor, who will forward you a connection to attend.  This 
will be given to you a few days before.  If possible can you let us know of any issues which 
you wish to discuss beforehand please? 
 
Getting Ultrafast Fibre Broadband in the village – after the article in the previous Parish 
News, please support Teresa Bovingdon in her endeavours to get fibre installed through a 
Community Partnership with Openreach.  Teresa needs the majority of the residents of the 
367 properties in the village to pledge their support. 
 
Sutton Lane, Village Seat and a Parish Notice Board – the new seat and notice board have 
been erected on the highway verge at the entrance to the cul-de-sac. 
 
Yorkshire Water – last attended the problem site on the Village Green near the wildlife area 
on the 1 March.  They cleared a blockage and a camera survey showed no defects.  The line 
was all clear and free flowing. 
 
St. Catherine’s Church, cremated remains area – a committee has been formed, including 
three parish councillors to arrange modifications to the cremated remains area.  This is to 
remove the grass and replace with gravel.  The Church Warden has made enquiries about 
the need for a faculty from the Diocese, which takes approximately 6 weeks.  Then the main 
task is to consult the families where possible. 
 
Trees in Main Street – have been pruned, and the PC are seeking further permission from 
East Riding for tree works near Holborn View. 
 
Willow Trees, Beck Side – Northern Powergrid have scheduled works to a few of the willow 
trees, due to branches encroaching into the overhead conductors.  No date has been given. 
 
Play Park – the PC are looking into installing new equipment such as picnic tables for 
children to use in the Play Park.   
 
Bus Shelter near the Thai Restaurant A1079 – a lighting column is to be erected next to the 

http://www.barmbymoor.net/


bus shelter, which will illuminate the shelter and help bus drivers see customers waiting for 
the bus during the dark nights. 
 
Village Celebration – when restrictions allow, the Parish Council together with Andy and 
John at the Boot & Slipper and Community Groups propose to organise a celebration.  This 
will include closing St. Helen’s Square as it was done during the Tour de Yorkshire.  Hopefully 
we will have a date once all adults have received their coronavirus vaccinations. 
 
The Barmby Moor Community Group/Coronavirus – Lauren Gibson has been helping out 
again for vulnerable people needing shopping and prescriptions collecting during the 
present lockdown.    Another big THANK YOU to Lauren for what she is doing for Barmby 
Moor residents.   
 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Traffic Management –East Riding Traffic Management have 
commissioned a Traffic Survey in Main Street and Sutton Lane. 
The survey is being undertaken to gain data on the traffic flow and speed in response to 
community concerns. 
It will give data on speed, type and volume of traffic over a 24 hour x 7 day period.  The 
equipment has been placed with careful consideration as to the site, in order to give valid 
results, and to comply with the restrictions placed on the siting of such equipment. 
BMPC informed Traffic Management about the gas installations and traffic lights in Main 
Street which would affect the true data. 
Traffic Management replied, stating the survey is one of over 30 in the East Riding and 
cannot be stopped, but this will be taken into consideration. 
An analysis of the data will be sent to the Clerk when it is completed and audited. This 

process can take a number of months depending on resource. In locations where there is a 

need for further review, the data will be available after the final feed-back is received. The 

data is also shared with the Police and Safer Roads Humber. 

Village Taskforce Walkabout – to be carried out in June.  This is to identify routine work to 

be carried out by the ER Taskforce Team, within the built up part of the village.  This includes 

minor potholes repairs, street asset painting, sign repair and washing and cutting back 

vegetation.  If you have something to report please get in touch with a member of the PC. 

East Riding Food Poverty Alliance - The Parish Council and the Village Hall Committee are 
working together and helping an emergency food parcel distribution network.  If local 
residents are in financial need, please ring the ERYC emergency support line on:  01482 
393919.  They can apply for individual emergency assistance at:  
https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/emergency-assistance/  and are referred directly to Foodbank 
Services. 
Also look at the East Riding website for information relating to Community Hubs, NHS 
guidance, benefits and financial support, government data and much more useful 
information. 
 
 

Don’t be the link. 
  Stop the spread and Save Lives 

https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/emergency-assistance/

